
Community Wide Announcements
GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

• Thanks to all who helped to decorate, celebrate and participate in their ministries at all our 
churches this past Advent and Christmastide. Special thanks to Fr. Eric Harrer, O Carm., for his 
help with the Masses when Fr. Don and Fr. Albert were unavailable. 

FOR PARTICULAR COMMUNITIES 
DEL NORTE  

• The Steam Boiler is in the process of being cleaned and repaired.  The plumber has stated that it 
will need weekly steam release done to keep it in working order.  This is a simple procedure and 
he will train someone to do this.  If you are interested in doing this for the Church please contact 
the office and we will give your name to the plumber.  Thank you 
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MONTE VISTA 

SAGUACHE 
• Masses are suspended for the winter. 
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